
Two hours' homework a night linked to 
better school results 

Any time spent on homework shows benefits, according to study 
published by Department for Education 
 

 
The benefits of homework were greatest for those who did two to three hours a night, the study 
found.  
Spending more than two hours a night doing homework is linked to achieving better results in 
English, maths and science, according to a major study which has tracked the progress of 3,000 
children over the past 15 years. 
Spending any time doing homework showed benefits, but the effects were greater for students 
who put in two to three hours a night, according to the study published by the Department for 
Education.. 
The academics involved in the latest research say their study emphasises what students actually 
do, rather than how much work the school has set. 
Pam Sammons, a professor of education at Oxford University, said: "That's one of the reasons 
Indian and Chinese children do better. They tend to put more time in. It's to do with your effort as 
well as your ability. 
"What we're not saying is that everyone should do large amounts, but if we could shift some of 
those who spend no time or half an hour into [doing] one to two hours – one of the reasons private 
schools' results are better is that there's more expectation of homework." 
The study controlled for social class, and whether pupils had a quiet place in which to do their 
homework, but still found a benefit, Sammons said. 
The research was conducted by academics from the Institute of Education, Oxford and Birkbeck 
College, part of the university of London. It has tracked around 3,000 children from pre-school to 
the age of 14. 
Children who did well from disadvantaged backgrounds were backed by parents who valued 
learning and encouraged extra-curricular activities. "Parents' own resilience in the face of hardship 
provided a role model for their children's efforts," the research says. 
The study underlines the importance of a good primary school. Children who attended an 
"academically effective" primary school did better at maths and science in later life. The study did 
not find a link with performance in English. 
Ministers have scrapped guidelines setting out how much homework children should be set amid 
criticism that it can interfere with family life. 
Under the last government, guidance was issued to all schools recommending they have a policy 
on homework. 
The guidelines suggested children aged five to seven should be set an hour a week, rising to half 
an hour a night for seven- to 11-year-olds. Secondary schools were encouraged to set up to two 
and a half hours a night for children aged 14-16. 
 

http://www.ioe.ac.uk/research.html
http://www.education.ox.ac.uk/about-us/directory/professor-pam-sammons/
http://www.guardian.co.uk/education/2012/mar/04/homework-guidelines-scrapped

